
Rev. and Mrs. Earl Koon 
Baptist Bible Fellowship 
Springfield, Missouri 65801 
erjkoon@hotmail.com 
  
 October 2004   
  
Dear Pastor and Church, 
  
        God has blessed Joyce and I with the stamina for an intense traveling schedule.  
We have been in eleven states in the past five weeks reporting back to our 
supporting churches.  
 
    As we meet with our churches, they are excited with us about our opportunity to 
broadcast the gospel over the T.V. networks in both Australia and New Zealand. 
We humbly praise God for such an open door. We have enough money to get our 
second T.V. camera; we still are in need of about 5,000.00 to purchase the remaining 
equipment. 
  
   We would appreciate your prayers for our son and daughter-in-law, Tim and 
Melanie, to get twenty more churches to support them so their deputation will 
be finished, and we can work together in the T.V. ministry. They are doing well on 
their support. 
  
    The work in charge of our son-in-law and daughter, Drew and BethAnne Paul, in 
Australia is prospering and we are all encouraged. However, Satan is still trying to 
hinder the work through the continued complaints of one neighbor woman. Our 
church owns nearly two acres of property, but now our meetings and activities must 
be confined to the inside of the building. Can you imagine not using your church 
property for children or teen activities or having a picnic for members and friends 
of the church? 
  
    Drew must negotiate with the city council to re-zone the church land to include 
these uses. It could cost them hundreds of dollars and take a great deal of time. He 
may even have to circulate a public petition to overturn this situation. We ask that 
you pray with us that God will intervene! 
 
    Thank you for your sincere prayers for us, our kids, and the work in Australia. 
We cannot do the work without your intercession. Thank you for your financial 
help so very much also. We are truly grateful! 
 
In the Harvest Together, 
Earl and Joyce Koon                                                                                                             
 
Received $300.00 for July, Aug., and Sept.,2004 Thank You !  
God Bless You ! 


